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REF: 4APTM/APB/SCh ATLANTA. GEORGIA 30365

DEC ¢ 1989 - /
Mr. C.H. Fancy, P.E., Chief BEDJ VE'D
iy

Bureau of Air Regulation 19

Florida Department of Environmental , 39
Regulation : Orp .

Twin Towers Office Building , BA¢M4

2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

RE: Technical Evaluation and Prellmlnary Determination for Seminole
Kraft ngrFL-14l)

We have reviewed your November 22, 1989, submittal of the above
referenced Prevention of Slgnlflcant Deterioration (PSD) package and
offer the following comments which were discussed on

November 29, 1989, between Mr. Pradeep Raval of your staff and Mark
Armentrout of my staff.

We concur with the Florida Department of Environmental Regulations’s
(DER) BACT determination for oxides of nltrogen (NOy) from the new
recovery boiler.

Permit No. AC 16-168607 (Recovery Boiler), Specific Condition 3, is
written twice. We also recommend that the fuel oil limitation
contained in this provision be made enforceable by removing the
"anticipated amount" and replacing this language with an enforceable
cap on annual usage. There also appears to be typographical error in
this provision in specifying the maximum heat input. Rather than
1,125,000 Btu/hr, the limit should be 1,125,000,000 Btu/hr (1,125

mthu/hr) .

We appreciate the opportunity to provide comments on this PSD
package. If you have any questions, please contact Mark Armentrout
of my staff, at (404) 347-2864.
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Sincerely yours,

Bruce P. Miller, Chief
* Air Programs Branch
Air, Pesticides and Toxics
Management Division
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Seminole Kraft Corporation AN )
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